	Barnby in the Willows Parish Council
	



Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 9 April 2015
in the Village Hall at 7.00 pm.

1. Attendance                     
Cllr Graham Bett (Chairman),  Cllrs Barbara Hill,  Janette Barlow, Dave Shaw,

                                                         Celia Derbyshire, Rob Jones
District & Co Cllr Maureen Dobson,  Mrs Linda Cox (Coddington PC),
Yvette Wellard (PC Clerk)    2 Members of the Parish.
Apologies were received from Cllr Powell (on holiday).  
This would be the last meeting that Cllr Dobson would attend as Barnby’s District Representative, and  the Chairman thanked her for all the support and advice which had been given in the past. Cllr Dobson would continue as Barnby’s County Cllr. 

2. Minutes of the Parish Meeting  held on 8th May 2014 were agreed.
3. Review of Progress on Last Year’s Minutes

Min 3:1  Following the complaints about problems on Back Lane last year, a number of successful meetings were held in Barnby with the  District Housing Officer,  Anti-Social Behaviour Officer and Cllr Dobson. Issues appear to have been dealt with, although there have been some recent complaints which the Housing Officer is monitoring. 
Min 3:2  The child’s battery operated vehicle has now been replaced by a full size quad bike which the child rides with an adult. Despite the intervention of the police, this has continued to be a nuisance, and a danger on the roads and on private land, and police will be kept informed. 

Min 3:3  Mike Keeling (NCC Highways) visited Barnby and said that the no through road sign was adequate. However, there are still reports of people driving through the village and turning around. 

Min3:4   Cllr Dobson reported that mobile speed cameras have been very active on the 40mph stretch of the A17, but the County Council will not install an interactive speed sign at the eastern end of the Parish boundary. 

The A17 directional sign for Barnby is in good condition, but when it does need to be replaced, a new sign showing the full name of Barnby in the Willows will be considered.

Trees obscuring the signage have been cut back.

4. Open Forum. 
4.1     Cllr Hill reported that people were still walking along the grass strip at the back of her house which is there to encourage wildlife, instead of following the public footpath diagonally across the field to the river. The RoW Officer has put up new footpath signs, and reminders have been in the newsletter.  A map of the footpaths will be published on the web site and further advice sought from Stephen Tipping (NCC RoW). 
4.2   There were reports of rubbish and scrap piled up on the land behind the council houses on Back Lane. Cllr Dobson would report this to Newark & Sherwood Homes.  
4.3
     The goal post nets on the playing field have rotted away. Cllr Dobson suggested approaching Andy Hardy at NSDC to see if there were any available. 
4.4    The bid for a grant for play equipment on the field had come to a halt because the Parish Council did not have a formal lease in place with the owners, Barnby Manor Estates; the minimum lease required for a grant is 10 years. Cllr Dobson asked the Clerk to send her information on correspondence to date, and she would speak to Mr and Mrs Snipe.
4.5
      Cars parked on the road on Back Lane are forcing pedestrians to walk in the road, but difficult to resolve this as the road is too narrow for cars parked on the road to be easily passed. A request to go in the newsletter for off-road parking wherever possible. Cllr Dobson asked the Clerk to check whether the large motor home parked on Back Lane is within the conservation area. 
The meeting closed at 7:30pm

Approved…………………………… Chairman.

Date………………………

